REPUBLIC OF MAURITIUS
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC SERVICE AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS

12 May 2025

Ministry of Public Service and Administrative Reforms

Circular Letter No. 31 of 2025
E/439/412/01
From: Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Public Service and Administrative Reforms

To: Supervising Officers in charge of Ministries/Departments

Collaboration between the Ministry of Public Service and Administrative Reforms and the
University of Technology, Mauritius

Please refer to this Ministry’s Circular Letter No. 25 of 2025 dated 17 April 2025 regarding
the above-mentioned subject.

2, This is to inform you that the deadline for filling the survey questionnaire has been
extended up to 15 May 2025.

3. A link to the survey questionnaire that should be completed online by Women Leaders in
the categories of Assistant Permanent Secretaries, Deputy Permanent Secretaries, Permanent
Secretaries and HR Directors as well as HR Managers has been provided as
follows:https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1 FAIpQLSdSBrKNIIrGxZ5IxFfDaHvU6VmC4MBO
xpHENtTTbSAg9PGWiQ/viewform

4, Supervising Officers of Ministries/ Departments are requested to bring the contents of this
Circular Letter to the attention of all Women Leaders falling under the purview of Administrative
and the Human Resource Cadres and to encourage maximum participation.
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Senior Chief Executive

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service
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